DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of Parish Council Meeting
5th March 2012
Jubilee Hall 7.30pm
Present:   Robert Wardley (Chairman) Robert Rous (Vice-Chairman), Carol Sheward, Mary Mann, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, Kathy Whitbread 
 
Shirley Cunningham (Clerk) Ruth Hart
Members of the Public: 2
1. Apologies for Absence: County Councillor Hart, District Councillor Walker. John Calver’s absence was approved.
2. Minutes for Parish Council Meeting held on 30th January were approved and signed as a true record
3. Declaration of Interests: Robert Wardley: Suffolk Constabulary; Robert Rous: DCC, Sports Club, Village Hall Committee, PPC; Mary Mann: Village Hall committee; Nick Watts: Village Hall committee
4. Casual Vacancy appointment: The Chairman announced that Mr. Matt Lunn had been appointed as Councillor, there being no other applicants. Unfortunately, he was unable to attend this evening, but he hopes to attend in May. Appropriate forms will be completed prior to the next meeting, so that he will be able to take his seat. An e-mail from Mr. Lunn was read to the meeting.
5. Reports:  County Councillor Hart: Principal matters to report are that there will be no increase this year in the County Council share of Council Tax and that they shall be making a further £25 million in savings, partly through reducing staff and management costs. Services are not likely to be affected, though there will be changes in the way they are delivered.
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebration: Councillor Rous gave a report on the planning progress for the Jubilee Celebration. A good number of parishioners had attended the meeting and a variety of groups and individuals had been given action points for the next meeting to be held on 27th March. Mr. Wardley had obtained details for three different mugs that would be suitable for presentation to the children of the village, on behalf of the Parish Council. Following a discussion concerning numbers and wording, one of the mugs was selected, along with the wording for the mug. It was agreed that 300 mugs should be ordered and that a mug should be given to each child up to the age of 18 who lives within the parish boundary or who attend the Primary School. Mr Wardley was instructed to order the mugs. It was suggested that two signatories should be selected at the next Jubilee meeting, so that a new account could be created and cheques signed. It was also agree that insurance for the event should be completed through the Village Hall or Sports Club insurance using SuffolkACRE.
Nick Watts: The Annual General Meeting had been held. There were problems related to the bins and the fortnightly collection. The committee had been disappointed with the Tennis Court decision. In an effort to try to improve the appearance of the Hall, it had been suggested that local art could be hung on the Hall’s walls. WI are to add planters outside the Hall.

Carol Sheward: Severalls Lane: much the same. It is an ongoing problem and Councillor Sheward is to continue to monitor.

6. Highways and Footpaths: Mr. Oldham of Suffolk County Council had received a letter from a member of the public expressing concern about safety at the double bend at the Church on B1116. Mr. Oldham’s response was read to the meeting and discussion followed. Councillors tended to agree with the points made by Mr. Oldham. The Clerk was instructed to inform Mr. Oldham that the Parish Council agreed with his points.
Trees at Capons Green: Councillor Mann reported that there were still trees that were very close to wires at Capons Green. Councillor Rous responded that they were supposed to be cut by BTS as part of their work, but the company had not been back to do the work. It would be investigated.
7. Draft Conservation Area Appraisal: A copy had been circulated since the last meeting. Generally, comments were positive. A copy of a letter from a parishioner was noted. It also indicated that it was an accurate and interesting document. The Clerk was instructed to report comments to SCDC.
8. Presubmission Core Strategy Consultation: This document had been circulated since the last meeting. The Chairman noted that Dennington had remained a Key Service Centre. Councillors had no further comments to make.
9. Clerk’s Report and New Clerk Appointment Update: 
The new Clerk, Ruth Hart, was introduced to the meeting. She will take over her responsibilites on April 1st.
Accounts:
Bank Accounts:
HSBC Account No 1: 



£731.53




HSBC Account No 2:




£3175.63

Deposits since last meeting:   

None

Cheques signed since last meeting: 
None



Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:



100296

Shirley Cunningham




£136

10. Correspondence: 
SCDC: Non Domestic Rates: Sports Field: The council has been informed that there is to be a review of all discretionary rate relief and a new application form will be sent in October. 

SCDC: Quality of Place Award 2012 has been launched: no action taken

SCC: Part-Time Lighting Project: Implementation: a letter had been received explaining the current position regarding night-time street lighting. The lighting on A1120 will not be affected, only lighting on Swainston Way.

Healthwatch Consulation: Clerk to complete

Suffolk Coastal Services: Litter Pick 2012: it was agreed that this year’s litter pick would be held on Monday 2nd April. Arrangements will follow

Circulation pack included:

Red Cross: invitations for first aid classes



Suffolk ACRE: Update


Communities and Local Government: Freedom to Pray

SALC agenda: 19th March 2012 and minutes: 21st November 2011

Suffolk Coasts and Heaths: January 2012

NALC Legal Topic: Members’ conduct and the registration and disclosure of their interests (England)

NALC Legal Topic:The Localism Act




NALC Legal Topic: Pre-determination

SNT: minutes: 8th February 2012

SALC: Report to area meeting: Neighbourhood Planning March 2012
11. Public Session: A parishioner indictated that the council will be contacted regarding tree reduction next door.
David Mann spoke to the Council regarding a survey of remaining traditional orchards in Suffolk. Over the next three years, David will be carrying out a survey of any orchards in the village. It is hoped that they will discover what orchards are remaining from 1905-1926 OS maps. In the long term, they may try to graft off any old tree to try to keep old species alive.
Date for next Parish Council Meetings: 
Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: 14th May, starting at 7pm

18th June: 7.30pm

17th September: 7.30pm

12th November: Budget Meeting: 7.30pm

Meeting Closed: 9.00pm
SIGNED:________________________________________DATE:_____________________
Dennington Parish Council

